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The college's Feedback Committee is active. The committee's members develop the curriculum 

and gather feedback and assess the performance quality of the curriculum and curriculum-

related concerns. Feedback forms from students, professors, employers, alumni, and parents 

were gathered for the academic year 2022-23. The college students who provided input came 

from several departments. The committee analysis queries and problems are handled with the 

assistance of the relevant authority. 

Feedback Analysis: 

It addressed curriculum and learning-related issues for students in terms of quality, industry 

needs, syllabus content that was in line with the course objectives, industry standard, and 

competency. This commentary takes into account additional concerns, such as teacher delivery 

of the curriculum. 

It addressed concerns for employers such the breadth and depth of the curriculum, its difficulty 

level, its advancement, its utility in obtaining current or advanced information, and its 

usefulness for career advancement. 

The feedback for teachers addressed issues like the applicability of the courses and its necessity, 

the curriculum's outcomes, the connection between the course content and the relevant 

reference material, the accessibility of the reference materials in relation to the curriculum, 

industry need, etc. 

For alumni and parents, it sought feedback on whether the course curriculum was adequate, 

whether the syllabus content was sufficient in light of the current professional standards in the 

sector, and whether there was a good balance between theory and practise. The feedback 

forms were evaluated by the committee and following major findings were reported to the 

principal. 

1. Some students recommended that the content of the curricula needed to be improved in 

light of industrial requirements. 

2. The employer also emphasised the importance of ensuring that employees have access to 

current advances and innovations in the domains of science, social science, and business. 



3. Some employers felt that the course curriculum should be expanded to meet international 

standards. They also believed that the programme should include more hands-on training. 

4. Parents' response suggested that field trips should be included in the curriculum. 

5. The students overall opinion was that sanitation and cleanliness need greater attention. 

6. The students also required remote access to e-books and e-journals. 

The member of the feedback committee informed the principal of the issues and provided 

remedies for all the aforementioned feedbacks. It was suggested that the BOS member 

representing the college faculty be notified so they may bring up new advancements, field trips, 

and curriculum enlargement at BOS meetings. The principal gave instructions to the 

housekeeping staff and got the job done in terms of sanitation and cleanliness. Additionally, a 

number of guest lectures and webinars were organized by various departments and 

committees to keep students up to date with subject advances. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


